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 To make a donation to the work of AICM,  please complete this    
 form and send it with your name, address and cheque to:                         
 The Treasurer,  Friends of AICM,  Canon John Tapper,
 Mill Cottage, Mill Lane, Sissinghurst, Kent, TN17 2HX.

 I enclose a cheque for £..................  

 For general funds/specific purpose (specify)…………….....................
 
 I am a UK taxpayer and under the Gift Aid scheme, I would like AICM           
 to claim back tax on all donations until further notice.                    
   
 Signed                                                                   Date

 Membership, Newsletter, Website and Sponsorship; 
 Mike & Gill Henderson  01480 466101,
 and henderson_michael@sky.com or gillmhenderson@gmail.com                                                                                                           
 General enquiries:  enquiries@aicm.org.uk

  Please will you help:- many Friends will have been praying for the                       
ministry of AICM in recent months. The Friends are concerned that we 
will not have sufficient regular funding over the next few months to 
help sustain the work at a time of opportunity when the new Executive 
Director is getting into her stride.  If you feel you could help by a one-
off donation or by opting to give or increase your regular monthly 
giving, please contact our treasurer, whose details can be found below.

With a little spare space, I will once again ask everyone to think about 
using Easyfundraising at easyfundraising.org.uk to make FAICM a 
little extra money at no cost to yourselves.  Once you have registered 
at the above website and picked the charity of your choice, you then 
go through them to buy items at most of the popular stores/websites.  
They seem to have made it even easier now by putting a reminder bar 
in your browser, which you can click to make the transaction.  It costs 
you nothing, but earns FAICM typically 1-4% of the item cost.

Our website has been revamped.  A lot of the content is similar to the 
previous version, but hopefully navigating round the site will be 
easier, with the navigation buttons opening up more than before, to 
suggest routes.  It will also be simpler to keep it up to date more 
regularly.  If you think something should go in, use the webmaster 
link on the website to make your suggestion.

Supporting African International Christian Ministry in south-west Uganda    
 www.aicm.org.uk
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             This recent picture shows cheerful children from the Batwa 
primary school in Rwamahano sending greetings on behalf of AICM 
to all our friends in the UK. They remind us of the need to pray for 
God`s work through AICM amongst the many needy communities of 
south west Uganda. Our recent Alternative Gift Christmas items have 
just been sent to AICM. They include funds for these children, to pay 
for school uniforms, exercise books, help for teachers` salaries, and 
building materials towards new class rooms and teachers’ 
accommodation.
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Hats and Sweaters to the Batwa

As part of general Batwa support, Sue Townsend handed 
over a number of hand-knitted hats and sweaters to the 
AICM community development department when she was 
there in February with three other trustees.  AICM staff 
actually distributed them at a number of Batwa centres
when the opportunity arose.

There were smiles in abundance when 
They were handed out with one person remarking 
“enkofira ninungi, zarayamba abaana kutaterwa embeho”, 
which literally translated to “These hats are nice.  They 
will help our children, so they don’t feel the cold”.  
AICM thanks all who were involved in making and 
transporting these lovely gifts.

Bibles for the Batwa

For some time we have 
been encouraging AICM 
to purchase bibles in the 
local language (Rukiga), 
for use in the 
communities by local 
leaders and by the 
extension workers. 
Friends in the UK gave 
some money towards 
this, but these bibles have proved difficult to obtain locally in Kabale. 
However recently they did become available and some money we had 
left for this purpose has been used to buy four.  Nicodemus is one of the 
extension workers (far left in above photo), and recently presented them 
to four Batwa leaders who can read and who can therefore make good 
use of them. If anyone feels they would like to donate funds for some 
more, it would be lovely to ensure all the AICM extension workers and 
other literate leaders in the communities have such a bible .
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We are also discussing other areas with a view to making 
recommendations in due course for the AICM Board to consider. This 
includes such matters as improved communications, staffing levels, staff 
remuneration (including differentials) across the range of employees, 
some land and property concerns and other issues. We are keeping all 
these topics under review at our meetings this year and will reconsider 
the position by November. Basic to all this is creating a Memorandum of 
Understanding between AICM and FAICM, requested by AICM and 
already in a first draft.

At a more recent trustees’ meeting, aware that our regular monthly 
income is lower than our regular monthly remittance to AICM, we 
reluctantly agreed to reduce our monthly transfer as we seek to restore 
our balance of reserves to a prudent level to cover contingencies. We 
also renewed our commitment to sustain our support to AICM 
throughout the nine months while we are working on the range of issues 
above. 

There is much in this Newsletter to reassure and encourage us all that 
God is at work through the whole AICM family – notably workers on 
the ground in Uganda, as well as supporters and trustees in the UK. 
We dare to hope and believe that the recent visit, our decision to resume 
payments and ongoing honest discussion will all help in restoring 
mutual confidence and trust. 

We shall continue to value the support of our UK Friends – and to 
extend it as the Lord leads.

Yours in Christ

������������������������� � � � � � ���������� ������������
The Ven Gordon Ogilvie     The Revd Canon John Tapper
Chairman                 Honorary Treasurer
gordon.ogilvie@virgin.net            john.tapper@virgin.net
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From our Chairman, Gordon Ogilvie and Treasurer, John Tapper

Twice since our last Newsletter, and ‘in the deep mid-winter’ of 
December and February, we wrote directly to all Friends of AICM that 
we knew to be on email.  For other supporters we print below an edited 
version of our second letter, updated with further important information 
from March and April meetings of our trustees. 
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              [Original sent 27 February 2013]

We wrote in December to say that we had some concerns about reports 
of staffing and financial issues with our partners at AICM in Kabale, and 
that we had suspended our monthly remittance, pending further 
enquiries.  Many of you then shared in the prayer vigil while four of our 
trustees – Sue and Colin Townsend, Mike Peachey and John Tapper – 
spent about ten days in Uganda in January/February.

That visit involved hours of travel, close study of accounts and land 
registration, and much time spent in talk with individual AICM staff as 
well as its Board meeting.  In all that, our trustees sought to keep the 
right balance between our desire to renew and sustain support to AICM 
if possible, and our responsibility to people like you who entrust to us 
financial support to forward to Uganda. 

All our FAICM trustees met on 9 February.  We had full reports on the 
visit to Uganda and found much to reassure us, as well as some areas 
which we want to go on considering, among ourselves and with our 
colleagues in Kabale. After long and detailed discussion, we agreed 
unanimously to resume our monthly remittances to AICM, on the 
understanding that the Board of AICM fully accept two agreements.

First, that our Treasurer develop and sustain an unrestricted working 
relationship with the AICM Accountant and enjoy full access to 
information about AICM finances. Secondly, that our trustee responsible 
for Sponsorship matters and her opposite number in Kabale conduct a 
thorough review of the working of all Sponsorship arrangements. [This 
has now taken place.]
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Batwa Potato Harvest

Last summer when Colin 
Townsend was with the Batwa 
communities in Muribindi, he 
observed that their land was not in 
the best of shape. He urged them 
to till and prepare their land well, 
and that funds would be sent for 
seed potatoes if the land was ready 
by planting time. The land was 
prepared and so funds for Irish seed potatoes were sent. Recently we have 
received this photo of some of the potato harvest. 

Alternative Giving 2012/2013

The Alternative Giving programme has always been quite popular and  results in 
very worthwhile gifts being spread amongst the needy.  Earlier this year, £1,242.50 
was sent to AICM, which had been collected during 2012, mainly at Christmas.  
Please remember that this facility is available throughout the year for any reason 
whatsoever.   The breakdown of that sum is as follows;

Motor cycle vouchers                                                    55.00
Goats                                                                           431.50
Welfare bursary                                                             25.00
Uniforms                                                                     104.00
Teacher’s salary                                                             40.00
Children’s breakfasts                                                      90.00
Potato seeds                                                                   20.00
Exercise books                                                               60.00
Bricks and iron                                                             157.00
Pangas and hoes                                                             70.00
Fabric for tailoring                                                         60.00
Timber for carpentry                                                      40.00
Water supply repair                                                        90.00

Total                                                                         £1,242.50
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VTC Term Report

Baking cakes

The recent term at the VTC ended on 19th April, 
having started on 28th January. Praise the Lord for 
475 students currently enrolled. The VTC has faced 
tough times recently, having incurred debts and 
facing a climate of poor public attitude towards 
technical education, increased costs and problems 
with the very students it seeks to help in affording 
fees. fees.  However, students and staff took 

encouragement from Hebrews chapter 13 
verse 8 :- “Jesus Christ is the same yesterday 
and today and for ever”, which was the theme 
of the beginning of term conference, and they 
also came together to give thanks for the risen 
Christ at their recent Easter gathering.
Students have completed registration for 

national exams and the college has received affiliation to offer diplomas in 
civil engineering and building engineering from Kyambogo university.
Students continue to enjoy vocational courses such as the tailoring and 
catering shown in our pictures.
The Eunice Martin Sports Field, levelled and graded last summer, has now 
been seeded and is slowly grassing over. It will be good to see it equipped 
with goal posts soon and in regular use. We continue to thank God for the 
generosity of long term supporters like Eunice. The sports field is a 
tremendous asset to the college.

Tailoring students

          Friends were sad to hear recently of the 
death of Peter Kempson, a very long standing 
friend of AICM. We extend our sympathy and 
prayers to his widow Chris and to his family. 
Peter and Chris were first introduced to Bishop 
Enoch and Phoebe through their son David, who 
visited Kabale at Enoch`s invitation as a medical 
student. They met Enoch and Phoebe when they 
came to the UK  in the 80`s, and in the early days of FAICM, Peter acted as 
coordinator. They remained friends with the Kayeeye family, helping towards 
their children’s education. Chris still sponsors a student under the FAICM 
student sponsorship scheme. We give thanks to God  for Peter`s love and 
support for AICM .

Peter with Phoebe and Enoch

Peter Kempson
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Prayer Points

“Continue steadfastly in prayer, being watchful in it with 
thanksgiving”—Paul`s letter to the Colossians Chapter 4 and verse 2

 Please keep our friends serving God in�Kabale through AICM�
in your prayers.  

 Please pray especially for Faith, the new executive director, 
and for Gloria, a key person in administration.  

 Pray�for all responsible for managing the VTC and that ways 
can be found to recover debt and to put�the college on a firm 
footing.  

 Please pray that in everything, the honour of God`s name is 
upheld.

 Please pray for insight and wisdom for trustees of FAICM as 
they seek to advise, encourage and support, and for 
generosity from supporters with funds.

Some photos from last year’s St Ebbe’s visit to accompany the prayer list.

Mothers’ Union at All Saints, Kabale

The visiting group 
with Batwa children

Bryan with some children near Kabale
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pesticides to help 
set them up in 
business. 
To date, thirty-
seven students are 
being supported 
through our 
sponsorship 
scheme, and we are 
very grateful to our 
sponsors for giving 
these young people a chance in life.  Many have no parents and are 
themselves trying to support several younger siblings.  We have a long 
waiting list too!
We have noticed that the students have been more carefully monitored 
recently and some who were falling behind have been encouraged to 
achieve higher grades.
We support two Batwa students at the VTC, one of whom is doing Tourism 
and Hotel Management and the other Accountancy, while another two are at 
secondary school.  One of those is in his final year, whilst the other one has 
just finished and is waiting to see if his results are good enough for him to 
enter university.  This is a tremendous achievement for these youngsters 
given their very poor start in life.  We must pray that God will find a way 
forward for them in the education world, as they will be faced with many 
more difficulties due to their background.
A seminar was held in February for older supported students in secondary 
schools and the VTC. Students fully participated and were given the 

opportunity to ask 
about the 
Sponsorship 
Programme and were 
given some useful 
counselling and 
guidance to help them 
with final exams 
which hopefully will   
enable them to find 
future employment.

Seminar
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AICM’s new Executive Director

Faith Tushabe is a Christian and is married to 
Julius Tamale with whom she has three sons: 
Warren Atwiine, 16, Wonder Muwanguzi, 8 and 
Jordan Mugerwa, 7.  Since childhood, Faith has 
lived and worked with vulnerable people with 
whom she has been out to share the little that she 
has.  
She is a self-motivated, hardworking educationist 
and development practitioner who enjoys being 
part of, as well as leading, a successful and 
productive team. She is quick to grasp new ideas 
and concepts, and to develop innovative and 
creative solutions to problems. Faith is able to 
work on her own initiative and demonstrates a high level of motivation 
required to beat deadlines. 
The new AICM Executive Director holds a Master of Arts in Development 
Studies and a Post Graduate Diploma in Project Planning Management. 
Added to those are a Certificate in Basic Counselling Skills, Behaviour 
Change and Communication Skills, Group Dynamics and Team Building 
needed in managing large groups of people and a Certificate in Computer 
Applications, all from Mbarara University of Science and Technology.  A 
Bachelor of Education from Makerere University Kampala and a diploma 
in Education from Teacher Education Kyambogo, Uganda complete her 
qualifications.
Faith’s greatest strength lies in fifteen years’ experience of teaching 
English Language,  English Literature and communication skills to both 
Ordinary and Advanced Secondary school students in the Ugandan 
Ministry of Education and Sports, supervising Makerere University 
student teachers on School Practice, and four years of lecturing in 
Rwandan Universities under the Ministry of Education. Additional 
experience include her monitoring and evaluation position and lecturing 
position (2011-2012) in Project Akilah Inc, an organization that educates 
and empowers young women in Rwanda.  Having worked in AICM from 
August 2012 to February, 2013, Faith has been able to study the dynamics 
that guide her in leading AICM as an Executive Director.
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More Batwa News

AICM has been instrumental in encouraging 22 Village 
Savings and Loan Associations in the Batwa 
communities. These have encouraged improvement and 
confidence in the savings culture among the Batwa. 
Twenty-two kits were distributed, consisting of a savings box, members’ pass 
books, files, ruler, stamp ink, pad and padlock. Proper record keeping is 
encouraged, thus reducing conflicts arising from misappropriation of savings. 
As a result there has been an improvement in loan use for income generating 
projects, including crop growing and keeping of animals. It has also enabled 
households to purchase items such as plates, saucepans, blankets and also 
scholastic materials.

AICM has also aided the purchase of seeds and 
pesticides. The Batwa are being encouraged to establish 
Field Farmer schools and backyard gardens. Agricultural 
training in agronomic practices is being given. Eight 
vegetable demonstration gardens have been established 

and five Farmer Field schools. Eighty-five Batwa households have planted 
food security crops :- sweet potatoes, beans, yam and pumpkin.

By means of discussions with community association 
members, AICM has also identified forty Batwa 
households and supported them with building 
materials. Twenty-eight houses have been constructed 
thus far.  We give thanks to God for AICM local 
partners and for funds given through the FAICM 
Batwa Fund and Alternative Giving Scheme that are 
helping these needy communities.

Joyce Gill

Joyce Mullett and Gill Henderson have taken up 
their knitting needles again, and between 
nattering and picking up dropped stitches, have 
managed to produce a large number of colourful 
tops and hats with teddies wearing matching 
scarves for Batwa babies and toddlers.

Knitters and Purlers with Teddies for Toddlers
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These gifts are always gratefully received by the Batwa 
families. 
The items were also used to promote AICM at a 
“Christmas Tree Festival” when the teddies were used to 
decorate the AICM tree in St Andrew’s Church in 
Swavesey, Cambridgeshire.  The church charged £5 for 
a “tree” to be set up. All families, organisations, groups 
and firms in the village were invited to take part. An 
entrance fee was charged for adults, with children free, 
and everyone was asked to vote for their favourite tree. 
A £50 cash prize was awarded for the most popular

one. The Festival was held in the church over the weekend, homemade 
refreshments were sold, local musicians and singers entertained the visitors 
and there was a quiz about the trees for the children. Over £500 was raised
for church funds.
This is an excellent fundraiser  which needs little effort 
but good organisation. A few examples of some entries 
are below, which show the ingenuity involved!

The Winner!
 (Rolled up 
newspapers)

Sponsorship News

Following the visit of four trustees to Kabale in January, we were all reassured 
by John Tapper, our treasurer, that all money from sponsors for students in 
secondary schools and the VTC was being paid.  Also, following the 
appointment of a new sponsorship co-ordinator in Kabale, Judith Byamukama 
(pictured front right in the photo overleaf), communication has improved and 
we are receiving regular updates regarding student progress. 
VTC students who finished their courses in December are being helped to find 
employment, and if they have any sponsorship fees left over, this has been 
used to buy equipment such as sewing machines, tool kits, spray pumps and 


